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 Mission Statement 

We exist to welcome people to faith;                                 

equip people with a faith that works in real life; and            

sends us in service into the world in Jesus’ name.  
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Office Hours 

Tuesday—Thursday  

8:30 am — 11:30 am 

mailto:office@longwoodhillschurch.org


PASTORôS DESK  
 
 
 

Well, the new By-laws were adopted on May 1.  What do we do now?  First, 
we get acquainted with a new vocabulary that guides us in our mission and 
ministry.  Steering Committee has replaced Church Council and ministries 
have replaced Boards and committees.  The present Steering Committee is 
made up of transitional leaders who are preparing for the implementation of 
the new structure.  Over the next few months the leadership will work to    
define the responsibilities of the ministries we can put in place at this time.  
One of the reasons the ministries were not defined in the By-laws is that 
elected leadership will have the flexibility to change structure as needs and 
opportunities arise.  This process needs to always occur in a transparent   
manner so membership understands the reasons for changes.  Initially,      
ministries will be formed based on need and resources.  What needs to be 
done to fulfill our mission and what resources are needed?  These are the 
questions the Steering Committee will be dealing with as ministries are       
formulated and defined. 
 
Once ministries are formed and responsibilities defined then we need to     
resource them with gifted and passionate people.  The major shift from a 
board and committee structure to a ministry structure is that people will be 
recruited based upon their giftedness and passion for work in mission.  Term 
limits have been dropped except for leadership positions on the Steering 
Committee.  Each person will have the opportunity for service in whatever  
area they desire for as long as they wish to serve.  In addition, new ministries 
will be formed by people who see a need and are committed to recruiting   
resources to meet that need.  The main point here is that we are a missional 
church which encourages each person to discover their spiritual gifts for     
service in GodΩs Kingdom and finds ways to put them to use to GodΩs honor 
and glory. 
 
More information about this process will be coming in the future months but 
be assured the Steering Committee is working on making this transition and 
will keep you informed.  
 
Peace, 
Pastor Jim    



 
Messages  

for  
JUNE, 2016 Worship Services    
Jesus and Yogi Berra                                                   

 
Sunday, June 5:           We made too many wrong mistakes. 
                                                     Luke 1:67-80 
 
Sunday, June 12:     When you come to a fork in the road, take it.                                                             
                                                Matthew 6:27-30 
 
Sunday, June 19:                You can observe a lot by watching  
  Father’s Day                                    Mark 13:32-37 
 
Sunday, June 26:              The future ainôt what it used to be. 
                                                      John 17:1-5 

Per-Capita Offering  
We support some of the on-going work of the Florida Conference 
our Per-Capita assessment which we are asked to pay each year as 
part of our membership in the Conference.  This is an assessment 
every church in the Conference pays as part of our support of the 
mission we do together.  Each church is assessed $15.00 per          
member.  We reported that we had 74 members at the end of 2015 
so we need to send $1,110.00 to the Florida Conference as our     
assessment.  You have provided $222 to this assessment at this 
time.  We thank you for your support and request if you have not 
yet  participated that you will consider.     
  
Nancy Parlasca, Treasurer 



 
At Cave Quest VBS, kids explore the rock-solid foundation of Jesus’ love.                     

Cave Quest VBS is filled with incredible Bible-learning experiences kids see, hear, 

touch, and even taste! Sciency-Fun Gizmos™, team-building games, cool Bible 

songs, and tasty treats are just a few of the standout activities that help faith 

flow into real life. Plus, we’ll help kids discover how to see evidence of God in everyday life. 

So mark these dates on your calendar: 7/11/16-7/15/16. The fun starts at 6:00 PM and will 

end at 8:30 PM. There are many ways you can join in on the fun! We need your time,     

talents, gifts and donations to make this an awesome adventure for our community. We 

have a list of needed items available in the church lobby before and after service. You can 

register to be a Crew Leader, Station Leader or Assistant Station Leader at:  

https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/LHCCCaveQuest/gpgs/home.aspx 

Make sure you invite your friends and neighbors to join us.  

Register elementary aged children online at:  

https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/LHCCCaveQuest/gpgs/home.aspx  

If you have any questions about the program or how you can get involved call or email 

Shelly Rose at shelly.r.dickey@gmail.com or 407-690-4424  

 

https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/LHCCCaveQuest/gpgs/home.aspx
https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/LHCCCaveQuest/gpgs/home.aspx
mailto:shelly.r.dickey@gmail.com


 

  LHCC   
                      
                                       
LHCC Library 
Are you in need of a good read for the summer? Try our library located in the 
Church Office Conference Room/Library on Sundays after church and/or           
Tuesday through Thursday 8:30a to 11:30a.  
 
Simply fill out the card in the back of the book and leave it in the box on the shelf.  
Returns can be left in the bin marked, obviously, RETURNS. 

Procedure for Altar Flowers  
We would like to give you the opportunity to do altar flowers for a family 
member, graduation, anniversary, a special celebration or just saying  
Thanks Be to God!  Notice an ALTAR  FLOWERS sign up sheet in Narthex.   
HOW IT WORKS: 
1.  SIGN YOUR NAME ON YOUR CHOSEN DATE LINE 
2.  ADVISE THE OFFICE WHO THE FLOWERS ARE FOR AND                                  
IF IT IS a9ahw¸ OR Ihbhw 
3.  ADVISING THE OFFICE ENSURES THAT IT IS IN THE BULLETIN 
4.  WE WOULD PREFER NO MORE THAN TWO ALTAR FLOWERS ON ANY   
GIVEN DATE 
5.  YOU BRING YOUR ARRANGEMENT ON THE DATE SCHEDULED 
 

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR PARTICIPATION! 

 



    

Used or 

NEW 

MAGAZINES — 

collecting for Central 

Florida Hospital      

patients— Depository 

in Narthex.  This 

helps patients to have 

reading material while  

recovering. 

               COMMUNITY OUTREACH—              

BEING GOOD NEIGHBORS 

MATTHEW 25:                    

Ministries, Inc.                               
Collects empty pill bottles.  Please   

remove any personal  information 

and bring your bottles to the 

church and place in the depository.  

Also to help defray the cost in  

shipping please  consider leaving  a 

donation in one of the bottles.  

THANKS ! 

Cub Scout 

Troop 234 

We are happy to 

announce Troop 

234 is making 

our double   

classroom a 

meeting home.   

FOOD PANTRY  

The pantry appreciates 

everyone’s support in 

providing 

food or a  

financial    

donations     

assisting in 

our mission to help our 

neighbors in need. 



 

JUNE 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
              

 

                
 

  
 

 

1 
 

2-4p Food Pantry   

2 

 

 3 

                        

 

OFFICE CLOSED                    

4 
                          

 

5       

10a  WORSHIP          

Recog. of Graduates           

11:15a New Mem 

Class 

 6        
                         

 

OFFICE CLOSED    

  7                       

6p Deacons       

7p Trustees                                                                                                                                

 

 

8 
 

2-4p Food Pantry  

9 

                         

 

   

10 
                                  

                            

                   

OFFICE CLOSED                    

11 

 
                          

12                             

10a  WORSHIP  

11:15a New Mem 

Class                       

13      

                          

 

                       

OFFICE CLOSED    

14 
          

                         

 

15                                 

 

2-4p Food Pantry 

 

16 

                      

 

17            

                             

 

                   

OFFICE CLOSED                    

18 
 

 

19                                    

10a  WORSHIP  

 

 20                  

SUMMER 

BEGINS 

 

OFFICE CLOSED                    

 21                          
   

6:30p Steering 

Committee                                                                                                                                                        

                           

22                      

 

2-4p Food Pantry  

 23     

 

 24 

      

 

 

OFFICE CLOSED                                           

25                     

                         

  26   
10a  WORSHIP 

New Mem Class      

Reception 

11:15a   POTLUCK 

27   
 

 

 

 

OFFICE CLOSED    

28 
  

                                                                

29  

   

 

   

 30 
 

 

 
 

 
                                                                          

 

                                           

                                               

 

 

                    

 

 
     

 OUR NEW MEMBERS IN     

THE FAMILY OF LHCC AT 

THE POTLUCK ON JUNE 26    

                         SIGN UP IN LOBBY 


